COMPLETE STREETS COMMITTEE MINUTES April 24, 2019 3:15 PM
PRESENT: Berta Geller, Tony Higgins, Oliver Osnoss

ALSO PRESENT: Jane Rossi

ABSENT: Tony Omer, Rachael Baumrin.

Berta opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.

DISCUSSION:

Signage/Crosswalks/Pathway:

Berta informed Tony and Oliver that the Committee will join the Board of Selectmen’s meeting shortly to
discuss placing flashing speed signs on Lambert’s Cove Road. She also pointed out that she and Jane had
visited the cross walk at the West Tisbury School and noticed that there are many signs near the flashing
speed sign at the crosswalk, Some are worn and hard to read and some need to be relocated. Jane
explained the layout and location of the pathway that the commiitee proposes to create connecting the
crosswalk at the school sidewalk to the SUP in the State Forest. Berta mentioned that she had seen three
dimensional raised sidewalks on the news that looked interesting. They were painted but created the
illusion that they were raised in order to calm traffic.

Berta said that the Northeastern University students will draft a plan/idea for the Old County Road SUP
extension. ‘

Berta explained that Dan Doyle of the MV C has been working with the HSH consultants to create a plan
at the Lambert’s Cove Beach parking lot to install and entrance and exit, and diagonal parking. She said a
circular driveway would be best; one way in and one way out. She said we need to hire a surveyor. The
Complete Streets Committee, the Parks and Recreation and the MVC will kick in the funds to pay for the
surveyor. She said the committee can request funding from the CPC for funding for a title search.

Berta said we the committee will meet one more time before the public meeting regarding Old County
Road.

The committee attended the BOS meeting to get approval for flashing speed signs on Lambert’s Cove
Road. The Selectmen voted unanimously in favor of the purchase of the signs. The money will come from
the Complete Streets funding from Muass DOT.

The committee also informed the BOS that they propose to install a path way across from the school to
the bike path for safety purposes. Berta explained that they committee has asked Richie Olsen to paint the
cross walk with zebra stripes and eliminate the crosswalk the leads to the fire water source across from
the school. Jen Rand pointed out that the water source crosswalk is @ VTA bus stop so it should not be
eliminated. The Selectmen voted unanimously in favor of these improvements. '

The committee re-convened and discussed the proposal to extend the shared use paths on Old County
Road. Berta pointed out that several telephone poles are in the way. Jane said she would contact Hermine
Hull to request that the public meeting at the library will take place on May 21* at the library. She will
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ask Chris Seidel at the MVC if she can create a visual map of Old County Road. She will also contact
Sean Connelly regarding the connector path from Elias Lane to the bike path. Oliver said he would work
on creating a map. ‘

Meeting Adjourned at 5:00 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Jane Rossi



